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 The Marystown Volunteer Fire Department 
was very active in April. We assisted with a school 
program, supported hockey team motorcades, held 
our Monthly Meeting, supported an awareness 
campaign, responded to emergency calls, hosted 
regional training, supported fundraising activities of 
the Fire Wrens, conducted training, celebrated 
Volunteer Week, received a special announcement, 
continued recruiting for the 2019 Junior Firefighter 
Program, had a Firefighter attend regional training, 
and carried out fundraising activities. 
 Our Department completed the following 
in-house training during April: Equipment and 
Vehicle Familiarization, Standard First Aid, 
Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation(CPR), Automated 
External Defibrillator(AED), Recruit Orientation, 
Hazardous Materials Review, High Angle Rescue 
Review, Confined Space Rescue Review, Self-
Contained Breathing Apparatus(SCBA), Primary and 
Secondary Searches, and Ventilation. 
 Thank you to St. Michael's Anglican Church 
for their recent in-kind donation to our Fire 
Department, it was greatly appreciated! 
 Firefighters were up bright and early each 
morning from April 1st to the 4th assisting  with the 
Breakfast Program at Sacred Heart Academy. Our 
Firefighters are proud to continuously support the 
important program at the local primary-elementary 
school! 
 The Fire Department participated in a 
motorcade for the Marystown Mariners Under 20 
Female Hockey Team on Monday evening, April 1st. 
The team had returned home with the Under 20 A 
provincial banner from the previous weekend. 
Congratulations on your win, Team! 
 April was Autism Awareness Month and 
April 2nd was Autism Awareness Day! Each year, our 
Department proudly supports the awareness 
campaign, and we continuously support those with 
autism through involvement with the local Autism 
Parent Support Group. We are Autism Aware! 
 On Friday, April 5th at 5:00PM, the Fire 
Department was requested at a residence on 
Smallwood Crescent. 5 Officers and 5 Firefighters 
responded to 79 Smallwood Crescent with Engine #3 
and Rescue #4. Upon arrival, the issue was found to 
be with the hot water boiler and was addressed. We 

stood down and returned to the Fire Hall around 
5:30PM. 
 The Fire Department hosted a Defensive 
Firefighting Course on Saturday, April 6th and 
Sunday, April 7th. The theory and practical activities 
took place at our Fire Hall. Firefighters Terry Mallay, 
Mike Nordby, Tyson Power and Gage Gillingham 
from our Department attended the training, along 
with Firefighters from Fortune and Grand Bank. 
During the two days of learning, Firefighters covered 
a variety of topics including Fire Behavior, Personal 
Protective Equipment, Fire Extinguishers, Building 
Construction, Structural Searches, Ground Ladders, 
Fire Hose, and Water Supply. Congratulations to the 
Firefighters who completed the course and thank 
you for your commitment to your communities! A 
thank you to our Firefighters too, for assisting with 
the course! 
 The Fire Wrens hosted Easter Bunny photo 
sessions on Saturday, April 6th and Saturday, April 
13th. The ladies auxiliary hosted this fundraiser for 
the third consecutive year and both sessions took 
place at the Peninsula Mall. Thank you to everyone 
who came out and supported them in making both 
sessions a success, and the Peninsula Mall for their 
donation and use of their location!  
 Volunteer Week was celebrated during the 
week of Sunday, April 7th to Saturday, April 13th. 
The Annual Volunteer Appreciation Social for 
community volunteers was hosted by the Town of 
Marystown on Wednesday, April 10th at St. Gabriel's 
Hall.  The theme in Newfoundland and Labrador this 
year was "The Volunteer Factor - Lifting 
Communities" which celebrated and recognized the 
value of volunteers to our communities. Lieutenant 
George Shave and Firefighter Justin Green, along 
with Peggy Clarke and Jennifer Shave of the Fire 
Wrens, joined many community volunteers for a 
wonderful evening. Captain Justin Bolt was a speaker 
at the event. Our Department would like to say 
thank you to all volunteers in our community and 
across the province for your tremendous 
commitments! 
 Our Firefighters spend many hours serving 
the community each year. They respond to 
emergency calls, support many community events,  
and complete a lot of training. They also spend time 
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attending Committee Meetings, completing 
maintenance activities at our facilities, and planning 
and hosting other activities. Our eight(8) committees 
meet to discuss and plan items such as Fire 
Prevention, preserving our Heritage, fundraising, and 
more.  We are proud of our Firefighters for their 
commitment, dedication and service to our 
Department and the Community - thank you to our 
Firefighters, as well as their families for the 
tremendous support! 
 On Friday, April 12th at 1:28PM, the Fire 
Department was notified of a Brush Fire at 150 
Marine Drive. 3 Officers and 7 Firefighters responded 
to the location with Engine #3, Rescue #4 and Mobile 
#5. Upon arrival, Firefighters quickly extinguished 
the fire which had rekindled from brush burning 
activity earlier in the day. The Fire Department 
cleared the scene at 2:19PM.   
 The Fire Department hosted a Self-
Contained Breathing Apparatus(SCBA) Course for the 
region on the weekend of April 13th and 14th. 
Firefighters from Grand Bank, St. Lawrence and our 
Department attended the training. Firefighters Terry 
Mallay, Mike Nordby, Tyson Power and Gage 
Gillingham were the participants from our 
Department. The first day of training consisted of 
theory lessons on SCBA's, followed by practical 
sessions including Inspections, and Donning and 
Doffing. On the second day, the Firefighters met at 
the Training Grounds for a full-day of scenarios in 
the Smoke House. The training scenarios at the 
Training Grounds included SCBA Familiarization, 
Search Patterns, and Primary and Secondary 
Searches. A great job was done by all - 
Congratulations to the participants on the course 
completion and thank you for your commitment to 
serving your communities! A thank you is extended 
to everyone who assisted with the training in any 
way! 
 On Saturday, April 13th at 9:31AM, the Fire 
Department received notification of a commercial 
Fire Alarm activation at 5 Kaetlyn Osmond Drive 
from an alarm monitoring company. Engine #3 and 
Rescue #4 were dispatched to the location, but were 
cancelled en route due to the activation being 
confirmed as a false alarm. All incoming Firefighters 
were notified and cancelled. 
 MHA Mark Browne, Mayor Synard and 
Councillors joined Fire Chief Coady and our 
Firefighters on the evening of Saturday, April 13th 
for a special announcement. A new Rescue Vehicle 
was announced for the Fire Department, cost-shared 
by the Provincial Government and the Town of 
Marystown. The new vehicle, acquired through the 
provincial Fire Protection Vehicle Program, will 
replace our 1990 Chevrolet Rescue #6 and will serve 

our community and the surrounding area well for 
many years to come. The Marystown Volunteer Fire 
Department sincerely appreciates the continued 
support of our MHA Mark Browne, the Provincial 
Government, our Town Council and the community! 
 We were proud to participate in the 
motorcade for the Marystown Mariners Under 12 C 
Female Hockey Team on Tuesday, April 16th. 
Congratulations on winning the championship at 
your provincial tournament! 
 Members of the Junior Firefighter 
Committee visited the Royal Canadian Sea Cadet 
Corp(RCSCC) 121 Mary Rose on the evening of 
Tuesday, April 16th. The visit was to provide 
information on the Junior Firefighter Program and to 
recruit for upcoming programs. Thank you to the 
officers and cadets for providing us with the 
opportunity to visit!  
 The Junior Firefighter Committee visited 
Marystown Central High School(MCHS) on 
Wednesday, April 17th to complete a recruitment 
session. The recruitment aimed to attract Grade 10 
and 11 students, who will be in Grade 11 or 12 this 
September coming.  For students interested in our 
next Junior Firefighter Program, the deadline to 
submit an application is Friday, June 7th. 
Applications are available at our Fire Hall and on our 
website. Completed applications can be dropped off 
to the Town Hall(addressed to the Fire Department), 
MCHS Main Office, or emailed to 
waydedclarke@msn.com. 
 Firefighter Mike Nordby is attending NFPA 
472 Hazardous Materials(HazMat) Awareness and 
Operations training in Clarenville which began 
Saturday, April 27th and finishes on Wednesday, 
May 1st. The HazMat training consists of both theory 
and practical lessons to provide Firefighters the 
knowledge and skills to deal with hazardous 
materials incidents.  
 The Fire Department was proud to 
participate in a motorcade on Sunday evening, April 
28th for Marystown Mariners Minor Hockey Teams 
following a week of provincial tournaments. The 
teams had played in tournaments at home and 
around the province during the Easter break, with a 
number of them winning medals. The Peewee 1 
team brought home a provincial banner, Peewee 2, 
Bantam 2 and Atom 1 brought home silver medals, 
and Atom 2, Midget 1 and Midget 2 won bronze. 
Congratulations Mariners, we hope you all had fun at 
your tournaments and throughout the season! 
 Thank you to everyone who has purchased 
tickets for our Annual "Grand in EACH Hand" ticket 
sale in support of the Burin Peninsula Cancer Relay 
for Life so far! Tickets are still available at $10 each 
from Terry Price or any Firefighter. The winning 
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ticket will be drawn live on Facebook on Father's Day 
- Sunday, June 16th. The Annual Burin Peninsula 
Cancer Relay for Life is Saturday, August 24th at the 
Marystown Track and Field Complex.  
 Are you interested in driving a vehicle in our 
13th Annual Demolition Derby(license required) on 
Sunday, August 4th? Do you have a vehicle you no 
longer use and would like to donate? If you 
answered yes to either of the questions above, 
please contact the Fire Hall at (709)279-2226. We 
look forward to hearing from you! 
 
Upcoming Events: 
* Wednesday, May 8th, 2019 - Assisting with McHappy Day at the 
local McDonald's on McGettigan Boulevard. 
  

 
Picture 1. Breakfast Program at Sacred Heart 

Academy 

 

 
Picture 2. Breakfast Program at Sacred Heart 

Academy 

 

 
Picture 3. Fire Wrens Photos with the Easter Bunny 

  

 
Picture 4. Defensive Firefighting Training 

 

 
Picture 5. Defensive Firefighting Training 

 

 
Picture 6. Defensive Firefighting Training 

 

 
Picture 7. Standard First Aid Training 

 

 
Picture 8. Volunteer Appreciation Social 
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Picture 9. Standard First Aid Training 

 

 
Picture 10. Brush Fire on Marine Drive 

 

 
Picture 11. SCBA Practical Training 

 

 
Picture 12. New Rescue Vehicle Announcement 

 

 
Picture 13. New Rescue Vehicle Announcement 

 

 
Picture 14. SCBA Practical Training 

 

 
Picture 15. SCBA Practical Training 

 

 
Picture 16. SCBA Training Class 

 

 
Picture 17. Hazardous Materials Review 
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Picture 18. Mariners Under 12 Female Hockey Team 

 

 
Picture 19. Junior Firefighter Presentation to the 

Sea Cadets 

 

 
Picture 20. High Angle Rescue Review 

 

 
Picture 21. Ventilation Training 

 

 
Picture 22. Hazardous Materials Training in 

Clarenville 

 

*To schedule a demonstration, presentation or tour, call 

us at (709)279-2226 or email 

marystownfiredept@nf.aibn.com* 

 
*The Marystown Volunteer Fire Department serves 

approximately 5400 residents from the centrally located Fire Hall 

at 97-105  McGettigan Boulevard. The Fire Department has 30 

very dedicated firefighters and a fleet of 1 Ladder Truck(Ladder 

#1), 2 Pumpers(Engine's #2 & #3), 2 Rescue Vehicles(Rescue's #4 

& #6), 1 Pick-up Truck(Mobile #5), 1 SUV, a Hovercraft(Rescue 

#1), Hazmat Unit & Antique Pumper(Engine#1).  Visit our website 

at www.marystownvolunteerfiredept.com, or you can also visit 

us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/MystVolFireDept and 

Twitter @MYSTVolFireDept.* 

 

Public Relations Contact:  
Justin Bolt 
Public Relations/Secretary 
Marystown Volunteer Fire Department 
Phone: (709)279-2324/567-1578 
Email: justinbolt11@hotmail.com 
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